March 9, 2020
The City Council met in the Council Room on March 9, 2020 with the following members present:  Chuck Steffenson, Colleen Shores, Cal Lundeen, Deb Berry and Julie Aasness and the following absent: NONE

Others Present: Monica Olson, Dean Birkeland-Carlson SV, Lyle Olson, Donnie Peschel, Ardell Hendrickson, Mike Thang, Rick Evavold, Richard Novotny, David Anderson, Tyler Anderson, Dave Bedore, Jerry Buse and Diana K. Olson
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Mayor Lundeen.  

A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Berry and carried to approve the March 9th agenda with the addition of cameras and resignation.   


A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Shores and carried to approve the February 10th Council Minutes.
Dean from Carlson SV was present to present the 2019 audit.  The City got a clean opinion which is the best.  The City did have 4 write ups which were segregation of duties, preparing the financial statements, electronic funds transfer and grants/gifts approved by resolution.  Everything went very well in the audit and the City is sitting in good shape.
There were no guest concerns.
Monica from Gardonville asked if the council would be interested in meeting with Gardonville about rights to put antennas on the water tower.  The Council set the meeting for April 14th at 2 PM at City Hall to meet with Gardonville about antennas. 

The turnout gear for the DNR grant should be arriving in two weeks.

The fire department purchased 10 pagers and was going to send the old ones in for a rebate but will use the old pagers for spares.
The tarp on the first responder rig ripped so Tyler fixed it.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Steffenson and carried to allow the fire department to have either 5 firemen or 5 first responders but the other 20 must be firemen/first responders.

Don gave a report on the grade configurations for the 2021-2022 school year.  He did find a deed from the school to the City for the community center that was purchased for $1.00.

The City received two architects interested in working with the City through the RFQ.
The Board of Review is scheduled for April 14th at 1 PM.

City Clean up Day is May 2nd from 9-noon.

A motion was made by Lundeen, seconded by Berry and carried to approve the quote from MH Painting to paint the hall for up to $1,500.

A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Steffenson and carried to put up LED bulbs in the hall and replace the lenses that are broke.

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Berry and carried to approve Diana to go to the LMC Loss Control workshop.

Colleen & Deb will be on the social media and banner committee.

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Shores and carried to transfer $9,802 from the sewer fund to the WW System Replacement fund according to the PFA requirements.

We are still retaining 5% for the treatment plant project and tower project.
Waiting on a date for when the old tower will be removed.

The City qualified for the wastewater operators award.

The City won the best tasting water in Minnesota contest at the MN Rural Water Conference.

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Shores and carried to approve Brett Anderson’s resignation.

There is a new restaurant opening the end of May in the old café building.

RND Computers purchased the old Lumber Yard building.

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Berry and carried to approve the March bills and authorize payment. (List Attached)

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Berry and carried to adjourn the meeting at 9:56 PM.   
Diana K. Olson
Emergency Meeting—March 18th at 10 AM

An emergency meeting was called by Mayor Lundeen for Wednesday, March 18th at 10:00 AM at City Hall.  The following members were present: Colleen Shores, Chuck Steffenson & Cal Lundeen.

Absent: Julie Aasness and Deb Berry.

Others: Tyler Anderson, Jerry Buse and Diana K. Olson

The meeting was called to order at 10 AM by Mayor Lundeen.  The meeting was called to discuss closing City Hall doors to the public due to the COVID 19 Pandemic.
The Council felt due to the safety of the employees it would be best to lock City Hall doors to the public until further notice.  Public works staff is not to go in houses and the fire department is to follow the County protocols for any calls they go out on.

More information will be discussed once we know more about the COVID 19 Pandemic.  
Until further notice the City Hall will be locked but staff will be working.  They will be available by drop box, text, email or phone.

A motion as made by Steffenson, seconded by Lundeen and carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:15 AM.

Diana K. Olson
Emergency Meeting—March 31st at 1:15 PM via ZOOM

An emergency meeting was called by Mayor Lundeen for Tuesday, March 31st at 1:15 PM via ZOOM (virtual meeting room).  The following members were present: Deb Berry, Julie Aasness, Chuck Steffenson, Cal Lundeen and Colleen Shores.

Absent: NONE

Others: Jerry Buse and Diana K. Olson
The meeting was called to order at 1:29 PM via ZOOM by Mayor Lundeen.  The meeting was called to discuss declaring an emergency due to COVID 19.

Mayor Lundeen introduced a resolution that he typed up.  After much discussion about the Mayor’s resolution the Mayor decided to amend his motion to remove his resolution and adopt the following.  

CITY OF EVANSVILLE, MN

CITY COUNCIL RESOLUTION   20-001

RESOLUTION DECLARING A LOCAL EMERGENCY
WHEREAS, Novel Coronavirus Disease 2019, commonly known as “COVID-19,” which is a respiratory disease that can result in serious injury or death, is spreading globally and has been identified by the World Health Organization (“WHO”) as a pandemic; and

WHEREAS, on March 13, 2020, President Donald Trump declared that the COVID-19 outbreak in the United States constitutes a National Emergency; and 

WHEREAS, COVID-19 has been confirmed to exist and be spreading within the State of Minnesota; and

WHEREAS, on March 13, 2020, Governor Tim Walz declared a Peacetime State of Emergency to authorize any and all necessary resources to be used in support of the COVID-19 response; and

WHEREAS, on March 16, 2020, Governor Tim Walz issued an executive order - Providing for Temporary Closure of Bars, Restaurants, and Other Places of Public Accommodation; and

WHEREAS, Minn. Stat. § 12.29 authorizes the Mayor of the City of Evansville to declare a local emergency, and further provides that the state of local emergency may not be continued for a period in excess of three days except by or with the consent of the City Council of the City of Evansville; and

WHEREAS, the United States Center for Disease Control (“CDC”) and Minnesota Department of Health (“MDH”) have advised that aggressive community mitigation strategies are necessary to slow the transmission of COVID-19, reduce illness and deaths, and limit the economic impacts of the outbreak; and 

WHEREAS, the COVID-19 pandemic is an unforeseen, present, sudden, and unexpected situation, which requires immediate action to be taken to prevent damage to the health, safety, and welfare of the citizens of the City of Evansville; and

WHEREAS, implementation of basic precautions of infection control and prevention, including staying home when ill and practicing respiratory and hand hygiene are necessary to slow or prevent the spread of COVID-19 and
WHEREAS, the City Council called for and held an emergency council meeting on March 31, 2020 via Zoom (virtual meeting) to discuss the response to COVID-19; and

WHEREAS, the Evansville City Council and personnel find that this situation threatens the health, safety, and welfare of the citizens of the community and will cause a significant impact on the ability of public safety personnel to address any immediate dangers to the public as a result of COVID-19; and

WHEREAS, the City Council finds that traditional sources of financial aid, assistance and relief will not be able to compensate for the potential impact of COVID-19, and have determined that the necessary resources to respond to and recover from this pandemic will exceed those resources available within the City of Evansville, and additional resources will be needed from Douglas County and state and federal sources. 

WHEREAS, the necessary resources to respond to and recover from this pandemic will likely exceed those resources available within the City, and additional resources may be needed from other cities, counties, the state and federal sources.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Evansville, Minnesota, that:

1. By signing this Resolution, Mayor Calvin Lundeen, declares that the COVID-19 pandemic constitutes a local emergency within the City of Evansville, effective March 31, 2020, with all the powers and responsibilities attending thereto as provided in Minn. Stat. Ch. 12, and as otherwise provided for in the City of Evansville’s Charter, City Code and Emergency Operations Plan (EOP).

2. The City Council, by adopting this Resolution, agrees with the Mayor’s declaration of a local emergency within the City of Evansville and hereby extends such state of local emergency until such time as this resolution is rescinded by the City Council.

3. The Mayor and City Council hereby support City staff in their ongoing review of City ordinances, regulatory requirements, operations, practices, events, and resources to determine whether the foregoing should be adjusted or suspended, and to make recommendations regarding additional emergency regulations to support the employees and residents of the City of Evansville. 
4. The Mayor and City Council hereby support City staff in their ongoing operations and support the response to this incident, under the direction and coordination of the Clerk/Treasurer, including implementing new employee protocols, strategies, and processes to ensure that public services are maintained while best protecting the health, safety and welfare of the public and the City’s employees.
5. The Mayor and City Council hereby support the City’s Clerk/Treasurer and other appropriate City staff to request and coordinate appropriate aid and resources from surrounding jurisdictions, cities, counties, the State of Minnesota, and the Federal government, as needed.
6. The Mayor and City Council hereby declares, under Minn. Stat. § 13D.021, that in-person meetings of the City Council and its subcommittees, and other advisory boards and commissions of the City of Evansville may not be practical or prudent due to the COVID-19 health pandemic and the peacetime emergency declared by Governor Walz pursuant to Minnesota Statutes, Chapter 12, and hereby directs that meetings of the City  Council, its subcommittees, and other advisory boards and commission of  the City  may be conducted by telephone or other electronic means, and hereby authorizes the Clerk/Treasurer to take such action as may be necessary to enable such meetings to occur via telephone or other electronic means pursuant to Minn. Stat. § 13D.021, until such time as it is no longer impractical or imprudent for the City Council, its subcommittees, and other advisory boards and commission to resume in-person meetings.  In person meetings for the period specified herein shall be limited to meetings that are required by state law, Charter, or City Code or are otherwise determined necessary and prudent by the Clerk/Treasurer in consultation with the Mayor. The Mayor and Council further declare under Minn. Stat. § 13D.021, members of the public at the physical meeting location can hear all discussion "unless attendance at the regular meeting location is not feasible due to the health pandemic”.   At least one member of the public body is present at the meeting location, "unless unfeasible due to the health pandemic"; and all votes are taken by roll call.  Notice of electronic/telephonic meetings are to be posted in accordance with timing requirements for type of meeting it is and shall contain the regular meeting location, that some members may participate by telephone/other electronic means and that the public may monitor the meeting remotely
7. The Mayor and City Council hereby orders that this declaration be given prompt and general publicity and that it be filed promptly by the Clerk/Treasurer.
8. All decisions will be made by the Evansville City Council. 

A Motion for Resolution 20-001 to extend the emergency declaration was made by Mayor Cal Lundeen and was seconded by Council Member Deb Berry and upon a vote being taken, the following voted in favor: Deb Berry, Julie Aasness, Chuck Steffenson, Cal Lundeen & Colleen Shores

And the following voted against the same:  NONE

Adopted by the Council this 31st day of March, 2020.  
A motion was made by Lundeen, seconded by Steffenson and roll call vote was taken to upgrade ZOOM to Pro so we have more time for meetings.  The standard ZOOM only allows 45 minutes.

Ayes: Lundeen, Shores, Berry, Aasness & Steffenson

Nays: NONE

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Shores and roll call vote was taken to adjourn the meeting at 1:53 PM.

Ayes: Lundeen, Shores, Berry, Aasness & Steffenson

Nays: NONE

The initial resolution that Mayor Lundeen introduced was discarded by Mayor Lundeen after the meeting so it was unable to be typed into the minutes.  
Diana K. Olson
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